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Investing in our schools  

The Balgowlah Boys Campus, Northern Beaches Secondary College and its community are funding 
3 facility upgrades at the school. 

Project overview 

Balgowlah Boys is receiving enhancements and upgrades to its facilities, including: 

• gymnasium sound baffling installation 
• new shade sail  
• music room refurbishment. 

Progress summary 

Gymnasium sound baffling installation 

Acoustic panels will be installed on the gymnasium ceiling to reduce noise.  

The contract is currently being finalised, after which procurement will begin.  

New shade sail  

We are also planning for a new shade sail which will provide additional outdoor shelter from the sun 
and rain.  

Music room refurbishment 

The music room will receive an upgrade including the removal of internal walls and the relocation of 
the sound booth to provide better use of space. Vents and exhaust fans will be installed to improve 
air flow and overall ventilation.  

Overall, the planned refurbishment works will transform the music room into a more comfortable 
environment for student and teacher use. 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/


 
Rebuilding Public Education        NSW Department of Education 

Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au  
Phone: 1300 482 651  
schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au   

Next steps  

The contract for the gymnasium sound project is expected to be awarded later in Term 3. Works are 
expected to be completed later this year, depending on contractor availability, materials and site 
conditions.  

The shade sail and music room refurbishment projects are still being scoped. We will keep the 
community updated and provide more information as it becomes available.  

More information 

If you have any questions about this project, please contact the NSW Department of Education 
during business hours on the details below.   
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